

Marine Licensing Lancaster House Hampshire Court Newcastle upon Tyne NE4 7YH T +44(0)300 123 1032 F +44 (0)191 376 2681 www.gov.uk/mmo

The Planning Inspectorate
National Infrastructure Directorate

Your reference: TR010023
Our internal reference:
DCO/2017/00003
Our Planning Inspectorate
Reference: 20013266

[By Email only]

13 December 2018

Dear Mr Morgan,

THE PROPOSED LAKE LOTHING THIRD CROSSING, LOWESTOFT ORDER. COMMENTS ON DRAFT EXAMINATION TIMETABLE

Following our recent email to you (sent to the Planning Inspectorate on 27 November 2018), in which the Marine Management Organisation (MMO) confirmed our wish to be considered as an Interested Party and intent to participate in subsequent hearings and events as part of the Examination process, I am writing to express the MMO's concern with regards to the timeframe proposed within the Draft Examination Timetable (as provided within the Notice of Preliminary Meeting letter sent by PINS on the 6 November 2018).

Having reviewed the proposed timeframe in more detail, the MMO would like to highlight to PINS the short timeframes with which to submit the relevant information specified under **Deadline 2** and **Deadline 3**. As proposed, these deadlines are of particular concern for the following reasons:

- (1) The respective deadlines are now less than one month away and the Examination Timetable has yet to be finalised and published.
- (2) The response period is bisected by a significant period of disruption, namely the Christmas holiday period.

As proposed, the due dates for **Deadline 2** and **Deadline 3** provide little time for the adequate review of all the relevant materials and for the drafting of a detailed and







appropriate response. For the reasons outlined above, the MMO therefore requests that the due dates for **Deadline 2** and **Deadline 3** be extended from those which were initially proposed within the draft Examination Timetable.

Whilst I appreciate that the timing of the letter is far from ideal, I trust that PINS will give consideration to our request.

Yours sincerely,



Dr Jamie Johnson Marine Licensing Case Officer

Direct line: 0208 225 8951

Email: jamie.johnson@marinemanagement.org.uk

Your feedback

We are committed to providing excellent customer service and continually improving our standards and we would be delighted to know what you thought of the service you have received from us. Please help us by taking a few minutes to complete the following short survey (https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/MMOMLcustomer).